[bookmark: _GoBack]Division Meeting
Business and Information Technology 
September 1, 2015
12:15-1:15
TEC229
In Attendance:	Dean Jim Roomsburg		Vicki Badgley 		Roslyn Turner
		Judy Ward			Carolyn Langston	Donna Hendricks
		Nita McDonald
Dean Roomsburg open the meeting, by welcoming everyone back.  He also wanted to encourage everyone to expect another great semester.  

Discussions were as follows:
Individual meetings-Dean Roomsburg expressed his desire to meet with each teacher individually every other week.  He would like to use this meeting time to be updated on what is going on in classes and programs.  Dean would like to discuss teacher and class assessments during these meetings as well.   He needs a preferred time for the meeting from each instructor.  

Accreditation—Dean Roomsburg noted the need to become accredited in the General Business area.  He is currently looking at a couple of options, one nation and the other international.  Cost may become a major factor.   The Dean suggested that we attended conferences for both before we consider or narrow down an accreditation. 

 Vicki will bring an update on accreditation for the CIT program to Dean Roomsburg.  The reviewer during the CIT program review had noted one possible organization.   

New Evaluation Instructor Plan— The Dean stated that there will be a new form coming out for our evaluations to establish objectives.  There will be categories that can be weight differently for each faculty member.  Faculty members will be doing peer evaluations as well. Dean went on to say that would mean one peer review in the spring and one in the fall. 

New grant for CIT- Dean Roomsburg stated that Southark has applied for a state STEM grant for CIT.   The first year we will be a planning process.  The Dean stated that in the second year we offer concurrent classes in the high schools.   We will also be looking closely at articulation and transfer options with SAU Roomsburg said.  

Test out for CIP high school students— Dean requested the teachers pull together to come up with a test for this purpose.  Donna suggested we could use SIMNET to set up a test.  The copyright legalities will have to be explored.   Most agreed that the CLEP was acceptable if the numbers of students involved was small.   A locally developed test would also be appropriate for small numbers.  For larger numbers we would need something like SIMNET that would automatically grade the software applications.    

Curriculum Revisions— It was stated by Dean Roomsburg that we do not have a chair for the Curriculum committee at this time, we need to be looking at changes in curriculum to have ready.  Donna Hendricks requested we remove the Desk top II class from the catalog.  The Dean would like to especially look at sequencing of courses for the programs and whether some courses should be moved from TC’s to the A.A.S. We are obliged to look at the best interest of the students he stated.

Other – There was a brief discussion of why class limits were suddenly raised on some sections.   There was also a discussion of enrollment student numbers.  

